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Greetings, Alpha Mu Tau Fraternity Members! 

I think spring has finally arrived, after the second snowiest winter in Pocatello recorded histo-

ry. However, I still havenôt put the snow shovel into storage yeté. donôt want to tempt fate! I 

hope you are enjoying beautiful spring sunshine and flowers! 

This is the time of year when AMTF activities really heat up! Several committees are working 

diligently to be sure that we accomplish our goals for this year: awarding scholarships, recruit-

ing new members, finding leaders for the coming years, preparing for a wonderful annual 

gathering at the ASCLS annual meeting, letting our local communities know of our accom-

plishments, producing this informative newsletter, and ensuring that our infrastructure is solid 

(treasurerôs reports, audit report, drafting bylaws changes as necessary and preparing a budg-

et). A huge ñThank Youò goes out to the chairs and committee members who do this work and 

make AMTF the wonderful organization it is.  

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank all AMTF members, whether you sponsored 

a new member, served on a committee, made a donation to our scholarship fund, shared infor-

mation about AMTF members with us, or kept your membership dues and contact information 

up to date. I appreciate each and every one of you! 

A special thanks goes to our Executive Secretary, Joe Briden. He provides the continuity from 

year to year that revolving board and committee members may not be able to provide. He 

makes sure that we all communicate with each other, a critically important task that helps our 

organization run more smoothly. And, he receives all scholarship applications, maintains the 

membership list, receives all funds of the Fraternity, and many other tasks too numerous to 

ƳŜƴǝƻƴ ƘŜǊŜΦ Thank you, Joe!  

The highlight of our year, the annual dinner and membership meeting is coming up very soon. 

I would like to invite each of you, and your guests, to join us at the historic San Diego Abbey 

on Wednesday, August 2 for an evening of ñDivine Diningò.  Marcia Armstrong and her team 

have arranged a wonderful venue, delicious food, and a short trolley 

ride from the ASCLS convention hotel to the venue. I hope you will 

all be able to attend! 

In closing, I would like to thank the members of AMTF for the      

ǇǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜ ŀƴŘ ƘƻƴƻǊ ƻŦ ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ŀǎ ȅƻǳǊ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ L ƘŀǾŜ 
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SPRING 2017  

Announcing the Roma E. Brown Memorial and 

Nellie M.Bering Scholarship  

 

We are pleased to announce the latest scholarship for clinical la-

boratory science students through the generous donation by AMTF 

Member Patsy Behring. This donation established the ñRoma E. 

Brown Memorial and Nellie M. Bering Scholarshipò. 
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tŀǳƭŀ ²ŀǊŘ  ς DŜƻǊƎŜ wƻōŜǊǘǎ 

aŀǊǘƘŀ ²ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ  ς [ȅƴƴ wǳǎǎŜƭƭΣ /ŀǘƘȅ wƻōƛƴǎƻƴΣ 

WŀƴŜ DǊŜŜƴΣ YƛƳōŜǊƭȅ ±ƻƴ !ƘǎŜƴ 

 

Lb Ihbhw hC ς 

bŜƭƭƛŜ .ŜǊƛƴƎ  ς [ȅƴƴ wǳǎǎŜƭƭΣ /ŀǘƘȅ wƻōƛƴǎƻƴ 

[ȅƴŘŀ .Ǌƛǧƻƴ  ς [ȅƴƴ wǳǎǎŜƭƭ 

/ƘŜǊȅƭ /ŀǎƪŜȅ ς[ȅƴƴ wǳǎǎŜƭƭ 

!ƴƴ  /ƛǳƭƭŀ ς aŀǊȅ !ƴƴ aŎƭŀƴŜ 

.ǊŜƴǘŀ 5ŀǾƛǎ ς [ȅƴƴ wǳǎǎŜƭƭ 

.ŜǾŜǊƭȅ tǊƛŎŜ 5ŜbŀǊŘ ς [ȅƴƴ wǳǎǎŜƭƭ 

aŀŘŜƭƛƴŜ 5ǳŎŀǘŜ ς [ȅƴƴ wǳǎǎŜƭƭ 

DŜƻǊƎŜ CǊƛǘǎƳŀ ς {ǳȊŀƴƴŜ /ŀƳǇōŜƭƭΣ 

tŀǳƭŀ DŀǊǊƻǧ  ς {ǳȊŀƴƴŜ /ŀƳǇōŜƭƭΣ 

¸ǾŜǧŜ WƻǊƎŜƴǎƻƴ ς [ȅƴƴ wǳǎǎŜƭƭ 

WŀƴƛŎŜ YƛƴǎƛƴƎŜǊ  ς !ƴƘ {ǘǊƻǿ 

/ƻƴǎǳŜƭƻ aŀƘƻƴ  ς [ȅƴƴ wǳǎǎŜƭƭ 

5ƛŀƴŀ aŀǎǎ ς [ȅƴƴ wǳǎǎŜƭƭ 

aŀǊȅ !ƴƴ aŎƭŀƴŜ ς [ȅƴƴ wǳǎǎŜƭƭ 

aǳǊƛŜƭ bŀǊǾŜ ς [ȅƴƴ wǳǎǎŜƭƭ 

9ƭƛǎǎŀ tŀǎǎǎƛƳŜƴǘ  ς {ǳŜ .ŜƎƭƛƴƎŜǊ 

[ǳŎȅ wŀƴŘƭŜǎ  ς [ȅƴƴ wǳǎǎŜƭƭ 

bŜȅǎŀ {ƛƳƳŜǊǎ  ς .ŀǊōŀǊŀ .Ǌƻǿƴ 

IŀǊǊȅ {ƭŀǳƎƘǘŜǊΣ WǊΦ ς [ȅƴƴ wǳǎǎŜƭƭ 

WƻƘƴ {ƳƛǘƘ  ς WƻƘƴ {ƳƛǘƘ 

.ŀǊōŀǊŀ {ƴȅŘŜǊƳŀƴ ς [ȅƴƴ wǳǎǎŜƭƭ 

[ƛƴŘŀ ±ƛǾƛŀƴ  ς [ȅƴƴ wǳǎǎŜƭƭ 

wƻȅŎŜ ²ŀǘǎƻƴ  ς wƻȅŎŜ ²ŀǘǎƻƴΣ /ŀǘƘȅ wƻōƛƴǎƻƴΣ 

DŜƻǊƎŜ IŀǊǿŜƭƭΣ YƛƳōŜǊƭȅ ±ƻƴ !ƘǎŜƴ 

Thank you! 

¢wL.¦¢9{ ς IƻƴƻǊƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΣ ƭƛǾƛƴƎ 

ŀƴŘ ŘŜŎŜŀǎŜŘΣ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ {ŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇ 5ƻƴŀǝƻƴ ς 

ммκлмκнлмс ς лрκлмκнлмт 

 

Lb a9ahw¸ hC ς 

5ŀǾƛŘ !ŘŀƳ  ς .ŀǊōŀǊŀ .Ǌƻǿƴ 

{ǊΦ {ƘƛǊƭŜȅ .ƻǳŎƘŜǊ - aŀǊȅ !ƴƴ aŎƭŀƴŜǎŜƴ 

wƻƳŀ .Ǌƻǿƴ  ς {Ŏƻǧ !ƛƪŜȅΣ [ȅƴƴ wǳǎǎŜƭƭΣ /ŀǘƘȅ 

wƻōƛƴǎƻƴ 

wǳǘƘ CǊŜƴŎƘ  ς WŜŀƴ {ƘŀŦŜǊΣ WǳŘƛǘƘ .ǊǳŎŜΣ [ȅƴƴ 

wǳǎǎŜƭƭΣ {ǳŜ .ŜƎƭƛƴƎŜǊΣ YƛƳōŜǊƭȅ ±ƻƴ !ƘǎŜƴ 

aŀǊƎǳŜǊƛǘŜ CǊȅŜ ς !ƴƘ {ǘǊƻǿ 

WŀƳŜǎ IƻƭƭŜȅ  ς WŜŀƴ YǊǳǇŀΣ [ȅƴŘŀ .ǊƛǧƻƴΣ [ŜȊƭŜŜ 

YƻŎƘΣ DŜƻǊƎŜ IŀǊǿŜƭƭΣ ¸ŀǎ {ƛƳƻƴƛŀƴΣ 5ŀǾƛŘ 

aŎDƭŀǎǎŜƴΣ  YƛƳōŜǊƭȅ ±ƻƴ !ƘǎŜƴ 

5ƻǊƛǎ  WƻƘƴǎƻƴ ς tƘȅƭƭƛǎ aǳŜƭƭŜƴōŜǊƎ 

CǊŜŘ [ŜƛōŀŎƘ  ς 9ƭƛȊŀōŜǘƘ [ŜƛōŀŎƘ 

²ƛƭƭƛŀƳ ϧ IŜƭŜƴ [Ŝǿƛǎ ς ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳ [Ŝǿƛǎ 

5ƻǊƻǘƘȅ aƻǊǊƛǎƻƴ  ς tŜƎƎȅ wƛƴŜǊΣ [ȅƴƴ wǳǎǎŜƭƭΣ 

wŀƴŘȅ ±ŀƴŘŜǾŀƴŘŜǊΣ YƛƳōŜǊƭȅ ±ƻƴ !ƘǎŜƴ 

9ƭŜŀƴƻǊ tŀǊŎƘƳŀƴ  ς !ƴƎŜƭŀ 5ŀǊōȅΣ [ȅƴƴ wǳǎǎŜƭƭΣ 

¸ŀǎ {ƛƳƻƴƛŀƴΣ YƛƳōŜǊƭȅ ±ƻƴ !ƘǎŜ 

YŀǝŜ tƛŜǊŎƘƪŜ  ς tŀǘ ¢ƛƭƭŜ 

{ƘƛǊƭŜȅ tƻƘƭ  ς YŀǊŜƴ hƭǎŜƴ 

IŜƭŜƴ wŜƛƘŀǊǘ  ς tƘȅƭƭƛǎ aǳŜƭƭŜƴōŜǊƎ 

LŘŀ ϧ aŀȅ wŜƛƭƭȅ ς WŀƴŜǘ .ƻǿƳŀƴΣ tŜƎƎȅ wƛƴŜǊΣ 

/ƻƴƴƛŜ [ŀǳōŜƴǘƘŀƭΣ ¢ŜǊŜǎŀ bŀŘŘŜǊΣ wŀƴŘȅ       

±ŀƴŘŜǾŀƴŘŜǊΣ  YƛƳōŜǊƭȅ ±ƻƴ !ƘǎŜƴ 

.ǳƴƴȅ  wƻŘŀƪ ς /ƻƴƴƛŜ [ŀǳōŜƴǘƘŀƭΣ !ƴƎŜƭŀ CƻƭŜȅ 

/ŀǊƻƭȅƴ {ƴȅŘŜǊ ς {Ŏƻǧ !ƛƪŜȅ 

.Ŝǧȅ [ȅƴƴ ¢ƘŜǊƛƻǘ ς !ƴƎŜƭŀ CƻƭŜȅΣ tŀǘǎȅ WŀǊǊŜŀǳΣ   

aŀǊȅ  aǳǎƭƻǿ 
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ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ŀōƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ CǊŀǘŜǊƴƛǘȅΣ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘŜŘ ƭŀπ
ōƻǊŀǘƻǊȅ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭǎΦ aƻǎǘ ƻŦ ŀƭƭΣ L ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ ǘǊǳƭȅ ŘƻŜǎ ǘŀƪŜ ŀ ǾƛƭƭŀƎŜ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ǘƻ ŀŎŎƻƳǇƭƛǎƘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪ 
ƻŦ ƻǳǊ CǊŀǘŜǊƴƛǘȅΣ ŀƴŘ L ŀƳ ǘǊǳƭȅ ǘƘŀƴƪŦǳƭ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ȅƻǳΗ 

5ŜōōƛŜ {ƘŜƭƭ 
!a¢C tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ нлмс-нлмт 
 

Presidentõs Message Continued 

On behalf of the ASCLS Leadership Academy Class of 2016-2017 we want to thank Alpha Mu Tau for generously supporting our 

registration and attendance at the 2017 Legislative Symposium. We truly appreciate Alpha Mu Tau's support and generosity. 

     Sincerely, 

Rachel Dechant, Lindsey Foos, Erin Frasher, James Gardner, Ally Storla, and Sam Treutel 

THANK YOU ñ  ASCLS Leadership Academy Class of 2016-2017   

/ǳǊǊŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ !a¢C ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŜƴƧƻȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜ-ŘƛƴƴŜǊ ǊŜŎŜǇǝƻƴΦ   

Changes 

Emeritus Members:   

 Congratulations to Lynn Russell and Jean Krupa  on becoming our newest Emeritus Members 

 

Deceased Member:  

 Patricia Hargrave (01/31/16)  
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!ƭǇƘŀ aǳ ¢ŀǳ CǊŀǘŜǊƴƛǘȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ ƛƴ нлмсΣ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ƛƴǾŜǎǘƳŜƴǘǎ ƘŀŘ ŀ ƴƛŎŜ ǊŜǘǳǊƴΦ  ! ǘƻπ

ǘŀƭ ƻŦ ϷррΣпнн ǿŀǎ ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ ƎŜƴŜǊŀƭ ŀƴŘ ƴŀƳŜŘ ǎŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇ ŀƴŘ ƳŜƳƻǊƛŀƭ ŦǳƴŘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 9ŘǿŀǊŘ WƻƴŜǎ 

ƛƴǾŜǎǘƳŜƴǘ ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎǎ ǿŜǊŜ ϷоуΣлртΦ  ! ǘƻǘŀƭ ƻŦ ϷпнΣллл ǿŀǎ ŀǿŀǊŘŜŘ ƛƴ ǎŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇǎΦ  5ƻŎǳƳŜƴǘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǎǳōπ

ƳƛǧŜŘ ǘƻ .ǊǳƴŜǘ ²ŜŀƭǘƘ aŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ [ƻǳƛǎƛŀƴŀ ŦƻǊ ǘŀȄ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŬƭƛƴƎΦ  ¢ƘŜ !ǳŘƛǘ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ƻŦ 

Iƻƭƭȅ ²ŜƛƴōŜǊƎ ŀƴŘ Wƻƴƛ DƛƭǎǘǊŀǇ ƳŜǘ ƻƴ !ǇǊƛƭ сΣ нлмтΣ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ŀ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ŀǳŘƛǘΦ   

Joni Gilstrap and Holly Weinberg of the Audit Committee met with the AMTF Treasurer, Susie Zanto, on 4/6/17 to re-
view all documents pertaining to income, disbursements and federal tax submission of the Fraternity. 

Deposits, payments and invoices were all submitted to the treasurer in a timely manner.  The Alpha Mu Tau Fraternity 
Dinner Reservation and Contribution forms, the 2017 Dues Notice/Scholarship Contribution forms and annual dinner 
IOUs were also sent in a timely fashion making the audit process easier. 

All 2016 deposit, transfer and disbursement records were reviewed for reconciliation of the Alpha Mu Tau Fraternity 
Dinner Reservation and Contribution forms, 2017 Dues Notice/Scholarship Contributions forms, annual dinner IOU, 
available Product Sales forms and the Quick Book monthly statements with the monthly Desert Schools statements.  

Discrepancies in the directed donations/monies noted:  

¶ $50 went into the General (Unrestricted) Fund that should have gone to the Ida and May Reilly Scholarship Fund 

$40 went into the James Holley Scholarship Fund that should have gone to the General (Unrestricted) Fund 

These adjustments were made. 

All 2016 deposit, transfer and scholarship disbursement records were reviewed for reconciliation of the transaction reg-
ister with the Desert Schools statements.  No discrepancies were noted.   

The federal tax return was reviewed for 2016.  The tax information was given to the accountant in a timely manner, and 
filed electronically on time. 

The Income and Expense report prepared by the accountant reflects the financial status of the Fraternity through 
12/31/16. 

Joni Gilstrap, 2016/17 Audit Committee Chair 

Holly Weinberg, 2016/17 Audit Committee 

Susie Zanto, 2016/2018 Treasurer 

FINANCIAL REPORT ñSUSIE ZANTO  

DISTRIBUTION OF FUND S 

AUDIT COMMITTEE REPO RT  - Joni Gilstrap  
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The following changes to the Bylaws are being proposed by the 2017 Alpha Mu Tau Bylaws committee. 

Please bring any concerns to the Chair, Marcia Armstrong, prior to the Annual Meeting. 

 

Propose changes:  

ARTICLE Ill ï MEMBERSHIP,  Section 1:  

Any laboratory professional who has been a member of ASCLS for at least five (5) years , is a cur-

rent ASCLS member and has made outstanding professional contributions worthy of national recogni-

tion may be considered for membership. 

Rationale: Because the mission of Alpha Mu Tau is to recognize persons who have made outstanding profes-

sional contributions to the field of clinical laboratory science through service to ASCLS, the AMTF Board 

determined that less than five years service does not indicate continued commitment to the profession and 

professional organization. 

 

ARTICLE XIII ï AMENDMENTS, Section 1b. 

 Adoption of amendments to the By-Laws shall require a two-thirds (2/3) majority vote of the  

members voting either during the Annual Meeting or by mail ballot when distributed to the entire 

membership  
Rationale: It is more cost efficient and effective to use electronic voting, rather than mailing ballots to 

the membership 

 

Even if you canôt join us for the fun and fund rais-

ing in San Diego, join us by contributing to your 

favorite named scholarship or to the general 

AMTF scholarship fund.  

¢ƻ ōŜ ǾƻǘŜŘ ƻƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ !ƴƴǳŀƭ aŜŜǝƴƎ ƻƴ !ǳƎǳǎǘ нΣ нлмт 

PROPOSED BY LAWS CHANGES  - MARCIA ARMSTRONG  
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Nominations Committee: Alpha Mu Tau Fraternity 

The Alpha Mu Tau Nominations committee  comprised of Bill Hunt, Elissa Passiment,  and Rebecca Rogers 

are pleased to submit the following eminently qualified candidates for office of the Alpha Mu Tau Fraternity 

(AMTF).   

 

President-Elect: (Pick one)  

 

Duncan Samo, MLS (ASCP)CM, AMTF Member #680, 2003 

Duncan Samo received his BS in Medical Technology from Texas A&I University at Corpus Christie and his 

M.Ed. from the University of Houston.  He began his teaching career as Program Director of a CLA program 

at Memorial Medical Center before becoming the program director at Del Mar College Corpus Christi, TX 

where Duncan is now a Professor Emeritus and Adjunct Professor. 

Duncan has been a member of ASCLS since 1974.  On the national level he was elected to the Nominations 

Committee 2011-2014 and served as Chair 2013-2014.  Duncan is currently the President of ASCLS-TX and 

has held multiple positions in the state society.  He has served the fraternity on the Scholarship committee 

2010-2012 and as Chair 2011-2012, Junior Board Member 2015-2016 and Senior Board Member 2016-

present. 

 

Secretary: (Pick one) 

 

Mary Ann McLane, MLS (ASCP)CM, AMTF Member #608, 1991 

Dr. Mary Ann McLane received her BS in Medical Technology from Neumann University, her MS in Medi-

cal Technology Education and her PhD in Physiology from Temple University.  Dr. McLane began her teach-

ing career in Medical Laboratory Science at Temple in 1981. She currently is a Professor at the University of 

Delaware, Newark, DE Department of Medical Laboratory Sciences.  Prior to this position she was a Postdoc-

toral fellow at the Thrombosis Research Center of Temple University.   

Mary Ann has been a member of the American Society for Clinical Laboratory Science since 1976 and has 

held numerous offices and served on a variety of committees.  She currently is President of ASCLS-DE, and 

has served as a former President of ASCLS, Region II Director and President of ASCLS-PA.  She has served 

the fraternity as Alpha Mu Tau Board Member 2006-2007, Presidential Officer 2011-2014 and Secretary 2015

-present. 

 

Junior Board Member: (Pick one) 

 

Michelle Montgomery Butina, MLS (ASCP)CM, AMTF Member #750, 2015 

Dr. Michelle Butina received her BS in Medical Technology from Winston -Salem State University, her MS 

in Clinical Laboratory Science from Michigan State University and her PhD of Philosophy in Workforce Edu-

cation from the University of Georgia.  She currently is the program Director and Associate Professor at the 

University of Kentucky, Lexington, KY Medical Laboratory Science Program.  Prior to the University Dr. 

Butina was an Assistant Professor in Medical Technology at Armstrong Atlantic State University, GA. 

Michelle has been a member of the American Society for Clinical Laboratory since 2002.  She currently 

serves as the Chair of the ASCLS Annual Meeting Steering Committee, as Education and Research Fund 

Grant Reviewer and the ASCLS-KY Board of Directors, and the Region IV Leadership Academy Develop-

ment Committee.  Dr. Michelle has served on numerous CLEC program committees.  She was admitted into 

AMTF in 2015. 

 

 

 

Nominations Committee Report ðBill Hunt  
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Savannah Drake 

Ruth French Memorial Scholarship 

Angela Kessler 

Dorothy Morrison Memorial Scholarship 

Kelley Flowers 

Ida and May Reilly Memorial Scholarship 

Luis Villarreal 

Martha Winstead Memorial Scholarship 

Kyle Wagner 

James Holley Memorial Scholarship 

Nitu Kumari 

Eleanor Parchman Memorial Scholarship 

Jaelyn Lewis 

Roma E. Brown Memorial and Nellie M. 

Bering Scholarship 

Jena Seddon 

AMTF Undergraduate Scholarship 

Reinetta Scaringello 

AMTF Undergraduate Scholarship 

Brett Goldfine 

AMTF Undergraduate Scholarship 

Joceyln Dolphin 

AMTF Undergraduate Scholarship 

Adoniz Zaraa 

AMTF Undergraduate Scholarship 

Brianna Mortier 

AMTF Undergraduate Scholarship 

Julie Bayer-Vile 

Royce Watson  Graduate Scholarship 

Khaldee Lindsey L. Davenport-Landry, MS, MLS (ASCP)CM, AMTF Member #746, 2014 

Khaldee Lindsey Davenport-Landry received her BS in Clinical Laboratory Science from the University 

of Iowa, her MS in Clinical Laboratory Science from Rutgers University and is currently pursuing her 

DCLS.  She currently is the Supervisor of Hematology and Transfusion Medicine at the Veterans Affairs 

Health Care System, Iowa City, Iowa.  Prior to the VA she worked at Mercy Medical Center, Cedar Rap-

ids, Iowa. 

Lindsey has been a member of the American Society for Clinical Laboratory Science since 2006.  She 

continues to serve on the ASCLS Membership Services Committee, as Chair of the ASCLS Product De-

velopment Committee, Region VI, Past-President ASCLS-IA, and Chair of the Iowa Spring Meeting 

Planning Committee.  In 2016 Khaldee Lindsey Davenport-Landry served as the ASCLS representative 

to the Laboratory Professional Technical Advisory Committee and has co-chaired the Region IV Leader-

ship Development Academy. In 2016, she was named an ASCLS Voices Under 40.  She was admitted 

into AMTF in 2014. 

2017 Scholarship Recipients ð
Catherine Otto 

Nellie (Patsy) M. Bering, Donor of the Roma E. Brown 

Memorial and Nellie M. Bering Scholarship 

hǳǊ [ŜŀŘŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ нлмс-мт 

 

 


